RE-ABANDONING ABANDONED OIL WELLS TO PROTECT 
THE FRESHWATER RESOURCE: AN EXAMPLE FROM PINOLE POINT OIL FIELD, 
SAN FRANCISCO BAY AREA

Standard Oil Company of California (aka Chevron) discovered the Pinole Point oil field in 1969. This small 2-well oil field soon played out, and the wells were abandoned in 1972 and 1975. Recently this once remote area near the shores of San Francisco Bay has become the site of construction of many commercial buildings. 6200 GR, LLC was one such building company and it planned to build a giant warehouse where the oil field had previously been located. However, the old wells did not have the base of freshwater (BFW) cement plugs now required by law. Thus, the DOGGR (GEM) informed the builder that they would have to re-abandon the wells with the proper plugs in order for the building to proceed. This talk documents the work that needed to take place and points out a new area of work for geophysicists: locating previously abandoned property buried old oil and gas wells that need to be re-abandoned to allow for commercial and/or residential construction in old field areas. 
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